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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 18th December 2012 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Present:  Sam Teague IBC, Scott Falteisek (Secretary), Paul Russell, Glen Thimblethorpe (Treasurer), Cllr John Le Grys, David Lynch, Cllr Bill Quinton and Cllr Bill Knowles
Apologies: Cllr John Le Grys, Debbie Owen IBC, Cllr Keith Rawlingson, Dean Middleton, Sarah Jarrold (Chair), Malcolm and Jenny Ebbs

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
ST welcomed everyone. 
2. Minutes of last meeting 
Meeting minutes were deemed acceptable.  I apologise for spelling Cllr Rawlingson’s name wrong in the previous minutes.
3. Updates

 Consultation for proposed site of new tennis courts was conducted within the local area covering King Edward, Murray, St Davids and some of Nacton Road.  Eighteen responses were received and the results are highlighted below:-

Option 1 = Tennis courts in middle of the park 8 votes

Option 2 = Tennis courts located north of the park 4 votes

Three people also voted to keep the tennis courts at the existing site, however the friends realise this is not an option due to the costs.  Three people also stated that they did not mind where the new tennis courts are built.  The proposed tennis courts will cost approximately £112,000 for the complete package.  It was considered to extend the consultation to January 3rd, however the councillors felt it was more important to start the ball rolling regarding funding.

LTA budget has been significantly reduced, and they have funded Christchurch Park, therefore we might have more luck obtaining funding from landfill trusts.  Demand for tennis courts can be substantiated via local schools and Christchurch Park tennis court membership – many of whom live nearby.
4. Priorities
Write a written request  for 106 funding both councilors felt this needs to be done as a matter of urgency.  A copy of this letter can be provided to potential funders.
AOB

Extra vehicles are now parking alongside Murray Road.  This could become more of an issue when the evenings start to get lighter and affect the usage of the park.
5. Date of next meeting
 Tuesday 29th January 2013 at Murrayside Community Centre 7pm.  All are welcome.
Next Meetings:

2013 tbc

12th March 2013

23rd April 2013

4th June 2013

16th July 2013

27th August 2013

